

TOWN COUNCIL

Tel: 01444 455694 www.haywardsheath.gov.uk

THE MAYOR'S LETTER

Dear Residents,

As your recently elected mayor, it's been a privilege to attend so many fantastic events across the town and support our vibrant, caring community. The Town Council's headline event of the year, Town Day, will be held on Saturday 13th September. We will have plenty of activities and community groups involved, as well as music and entertainment into the evening; I look forward to seeing many of you there!



This year I'm raising money for the Dame Vera Lynn Children's Charity, which supports children under five with cerebral palsy and other motor learning impairments. Please join us for Walk Together on Saturday 6th September and also my quiz night on Friday 17th October to help fundraise for their vital work.

One key message I'd like to share is the importance of volunteering. Across many of the events I have attended, organisers have often mentioned the challenges of attracting new volunteers. So, if you want to bring about positive change to where we live, I encourage you to get involved: there are so many incredible community groups in Haywards Heath that are calling out for volunteers, and I'm sure you can make a difference!

I hope you've had a wonderful summer full of exciting things!

Kind regards,

Cllr Duncan Pascoe - Town Mayor, Haywards Heath

WALK TOGETHER - SATURDAY 6TH SEPTEMBER

Take a step towards changing lives by joining Walk Together 2025, the annual sponsored walk hosted by the Dame Vera Lynn Children's Charity, supporting children with cerebral palsy and other motor learning impairments.

Starting from Victoria Park, Haywards Heath, this inspiring event offers two beautiful routes through Bolnore Village:

- 5K Accessible Walk Ideal for families, pushchairs, and wheelchair users.
- 15K Mixed-Terrain Trek A more challenging route for those seeking adventure.

Whether you're walking with loved ones or meeting new faces, this is a chance to enjoy the outdoors, build community spirit, and make a difference. Children under 12 walk free, and dogs on leads are welcome. Entry is £20 per person, which includes a medal and a BBQ with refreshments at the finish line.

The charity receives no government funding and provides life-changing services free to families, costing £600,000 annually. While there's no fundraising minimum, participants are encouraged to aim for £125, the cost of one vital physiotherapy session.

Every step you take helps children on their journey to take their very first turning what once seemed impossible into reality.

Register now at www.dvlcc.org.uk



CELEBRATING OUR CARERS

We recently welcomed 20 local carers for a well-deserved day of relaxation, recognition, and appreciation. Carers provide unpaid support to family, friends, or neighbours who are ill, disabled, or elderly, and we wanted to thank them for their vital role in the community.

The event featured a variety of wellness activities and creative workshops, including reflexology, massages, reiki, glass jar decorating and pot planting.

We would like to say a heartfelt thank you to P&S Gallagher's for sponsoring the food and Glendale for donating plants, as well as to all the organisations and carers who took part. The Carers Event will return next year.





WOULD YOU BE INTERESTED IN HAYWARDS HEATH MONOPOLY?

We are exploring the creation of an official Monopoly: Haywards Heath edition! And are keen to hear whether this is something you would would enjoy. Featuring local landmarks and familiar favourites, it could be a unique way to celebrate our community. If this sounds like something you'd be interested in, or if you have thoughts to share, please participate in our survey!

Please use the QR code or visit our website: www.haywardsheath.gov.uk/newsletters



Haywards Heath Edition Monopoly Questionnaire



YOUTH ENTREPRENEURS ACADEMY

This year saw the exciting launch of the Youth Entrepreneurs Academy Haywards Heath (YEAHH) – a first-of-its-kind initiative dedicated to empowering the next generation of business leaders.

The programme consisted of a series of business masterclasses delivered by professionals from the Haywards Heath Business
Association. The sessions covered

critical topics such as marketing, financial management, networking, and problem-solving – equipping the students with the tools they need to bring their ideas to life.

To try out their newly learned skills, the students participated in an inspiring Business Fair held at The Orchards Shopping Centre.

The event was a major success, with students conducting live market research and selling impressive numbers of their products directly to the public.

The programme closed with a positive feedback session and a presentation of certificates for the students.

YEAHH will be returning in 2026: if you are interested in taking part in the project, either as a participant or assisting as a business, please email hermione.davidson@haywardsheath.gov.uk



SIGN UP TO OUR E-NEWSLETTER

Would you like a digital copy of our newsletters, or to hear from us more frequently? Sign up to our quarterly e-newsletter via our website: www.haywardsheath.gov.uk/newsletters

NEWSLETTER REDESIGN

We're always looking for ways to improve the quality and readability of our community newsletter. In this issue, you'll notice a fresh new design aimed at making the layout clearer, more engaging, and easier to navigate. Of course, design can be very personal, so we'd love to hear your thoughts. Your feedback will help us shape future editions to better meet your needs and preferences.

Our survey can be reached by the QR code, or by visiting our website: www.haywardsheath.gov.uk/newsletters Thank you for your participation.



Haywards Heath Town Council **Newsletter Survey**

CONTACT US



% 01444 455 694



town.clerk@haywardsheath.gov.uk



www.haywardsheath.gov.uk

The Town Hall 40 Boltro Road Haywards Heath RH16 1BA

Follow us on social media @hhtcnews











YOUR LOCAL COUNCILLORS

Contact them via email:

firstname lastname @haywardsheath.gov.uk

Ashenground Ward

Cllr Stephanie Inglesfield (LIB)

Tel: 07780 456316

Cllr Duncan Pascoe (LIB)

Tel: 07769 275345

Bentswood and Heath East Ward

Cllr Mohtasem Billah (LIB)

Tel: 01444 455694

Cllr Anthony Platts (LIB)

Tel: 07885 096921

Cllr Kirsten Sutton (LIB)

Tel: 01444 455694

Bentswood and Heath West Ward

Cllr Alison Rees (LIB)

Tel: 07960 841743

Franklands Ward

Cllr Nick Chapman (LIB)

Tel: 07971 917275

Cllr Anne-Marie Lucraft (LIB)

Tel: 01444 455694

Cllr Leila Wilson (LIB)

Tel: 01444 455694

Care of the Town Council:

Town Hall

40 Boltro Road

Haywards Heath

RH161BA

Haywards Heath North Central

Ward

Cllr Sandy Ellis (CON)

Tel: 07827 813366

Haywards Heath North East Ward

Cllr Anne-Marie Cooke (LIB)

Tel: 07487 783968

Haywards Heath North West

Ward

Cllr Barbara King (LIB)

Tel: 01444 455694

Lucastes and Bolnore Ward

Cllr Paul Lucraft (LIB) Tel: 07802 787369

Cllr Allan Murray (GREEN)

Tel: 01444 455694

Cllr Sinead Walsh (LIB)

Tel: 07734 343079

Lucastes Boltro Ward

Cllr Abdul Bashar (LIB)

Tel: 07809 233863